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Dear Editor-in-chief, 

Thanks you very much for your comments. 

We have revised the manuscript, according to the comments and suggestions of 

reviewers. Since the paper has been revised significantly throughout the text, both in 

language and figures. 

The revised manuscript has been edited and proofread by American Journal Experts. 

I would like to re-submit this revised manuscript, and hope it is acceptable for 

publication in the journal. 

Looking forward to hearing from you soon. 

With kindest regards, 

Yours Sincerely 

 

Jie Chen, MD, PhD, Attending Doctor,  

Department of Hernia and Abdominal Wall Surgery, Beijing Chaoyang Hospital, Capital 

Medical University, 8 Gongren Tiyuchang Nanlu, Chaoyang District, Beijing 100020, 

China. chenjiejoe@sina.com 

  


